
DP19-0240 / DVP19-0242
4131 Lakeshore Road 
Development Permit and Development Variance Permit Applications



To consider the form and character of a 70-unit 
multi-family development and a variance to 
building height. 

Proposal



Development Process

December 18, 2019

Council 
ApprovalOct 6, 2020

Development Application Submitted

Staff Review & Circulation

Public Notification Received

DP & DVP

Building Permit

May 7, 2020



Context Map



OCP Future Land Use / Zoning



Subject Property Map



Subject Property Photo



4-storey, 70-unit rental development

59 one-bedroom units and 19 two-bedroom units 
in the form of an apartment building wrapped with 
townhouse units

Parking provided in parkade and at grade 

Units have private outdoor space and common 
outdoor amenity space is also provided 

Project Details 



Site Plan



Elevations

East Elevation (facing Lakeshore Road)

West Elevation



Elevations

South Elevation (apartment – behind townhouses)

South Elevation (townhouses – in front) 



Elevations

North Elevation (apartment – behind townhouses)

North Elevation (townhouses – in front) 



Materials



Landscape Plan



Requesting one variance to building height from 10 
m / 3 storeys to 12.5 m / 4 storeys

To accommodate the apartment portion of the 
structure in the centre of the proposed 
development

Minimized by setting back the 12.9 m high portion 
of the building and wrapping with two-storey 
townhouse units to provide transition

Variance



Generally meets urban design guidelines: 
 Convey a strong sense of authenticity through urban 

design that is distinctive for Kelowna

 Promote a high urban design standard and quality of 
construction for future development

 Promote interesting, pedestrian friendly streetscape 
design

 Incorporate architectural features and detailing of 
buildings and landscapes that define an area’s character

Urban Design Guidelines



Staff Recommendation

Staff recommend support for a Development 
Permit and Development Variance Permit for the 
form and character of the 70-unit development 
proposal.



Conclusion of Staff Remarks


